
From: Lee Bright <info=brightforsenate.com@mail54.suw15.mcsv.net>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/17/2016 11:55:42 AM
Subject: Two critical items

Friend,

I'm out on the campaign trail meeting with voters today so I'll be brief.

But I wanted to reach out to you about two very important items:

1.) Right now we're falling behind on our fundraising at the worst possible 
time.

It's absolutely critical we have the resources to run a strong and effective 
campaign through the June 28 runoff.

That's why I'm counting on you to please chip in a generous contribution 
of $500, $250, $100, $50, $35 or $25 at once.

Any amount you can afford to contribute is greatly appreciated and will be put 
to immediate use.

So please click HERE and chip in whatever you can at once;

2.) This weekend our campaign is having a boots on the ground door knocking 
event.

We need as many volunteers as possible to go out and knock on doors and 
meet with voters across the district.

If you'd like to help volunteer, please email our Field Director, James, at 
james@brightforsenate.com and he'll be in touch with you about volunteering 
for our campaign.

Friend, it's crunch time. And we're down to the wire.

I'm under fire and need your help and support like never before.

So please, chip in a contribution and volunteer for my campaign to help fight 
back.
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Thank you in advance for all you do.

In Liberty,

Lee Bright
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